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Rachelle Vines 
Miss Morris Brown College

More Than Just A Pretty Face
by Joyce James

Miss MBC 1978-79, Rachelle 
Vines, a Senior majoring in 
Business Administration is the 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. William 
Dorsett of Miami, Florida. Miss 
Vines plans to go to graduate 
school to continue her education in 
Business Finance and aspires to 
become a Financial Analyst in one 
of the leading corporations. Her 
hobbies include traveling, all types 
of sports and meeting people.

Miss Vines, already a member of 
the Alpha Kappa Mu Honor 
Soceity; Delta Sigma Theta Inc., 
Phi Mu Alpha Sinfonette, the Pre­
Alumni Club and the Phi Beta 
Lamda Business Club, is currently 
being inducted into the Omicron 
Delta Kappa National Honor 
Society.

A very inspirational person with 
very high endeavors, Miss Vines

talks of black college students as 
future leaders of tomorrow who 
are challenged with the task of 
creating a better society in which 
black people can learn to live in 
unity with all people.

Her views on life' come from 
within the heart, commenting that 
“we cannot succeed at this task 
(creating a better society), by 
simply attaining a degree. We must 
take our degrees, which open 
doors that might otherwise be 
closed, and combine it with the 
love that all individuals need. 
However, the first stepping stone 
to giving love is finding love within 
ourselves. We must strive to use 
that love diligently in what we have 
been given in the form of the last 
diminishing institutions — the 
black colleges and universities. We 
must break away from an “I” sense 
of achievement to a “We” sense of 
group help, purpose, and destiny.”

Miss Morris Brown College shares this thought with the Morris 
Brown student body:

We must be free for there are those who trust us;

We must be pure, for there are 
those who care;
We must be strong, for there is
much to suffer;

We must be brave, for there is so
much to dare;

We must be a friend, to all, the foe,
and friendless;

We must be giving, and forget the
gift;

We must be humble, for we know
our weaknesses;
We must look up, and laugh,
and love, and lift.

By Rachelle Vines, Miss MBC 1978-79

Dr. Threatt Extends Homecoming Message
Homecoming is a big event 

among the numerous programs 
and activities sponsored by Morris 
Brown College. It is an annual 
event that is celebrated in the fall of 
the year by College family, its 
alumni and friends. It is a time 
when many alumni and former 
students and friends look forward 
to reviewing old acquaintance with 
those they have not seen in several 
months or many years.

Homecoming is also a period for 
evaluating the institution in terms 
of changes made in programs, 
services, personnel, students, 
buildings and grounds by those 
who attended and/ or have had an 
affiliation with Morris Brown 
College in earlier years.

During Homecoming, the entire 
student body under the direction of 
the Student Government Associa­
tion conducts a week long 
schedule of activities which include 
religious workshop, the coronation 
of Miss Morris Brown, a parade 
and a concert featuring outstand­

ing artists.
Homecoming is also an event 

which provides an opportunity for 
various groups to get together like 
the annual meeting of Board of 
Trustees, Breakfast Meeting of the 
Alumni Association and meeting 
of the TAY Club for inducting 
outstanding Wolverine athletes 
into the Half of Fame.

Homecoming is also a moment 
which is illuminated by the Big 
Game wherein the MBC fighting 
Wolverines show toughness, skill, 
and endurance on the gridiron 
with one of the great teams to be 
found in college football. In 
meeting the Bulldogs from Ala­
bama A&M, we expect the 
Wolverines to demonstrate those 
qualities which are representative 
of football being played at its best.

Accompanying the game will be 
a lot of pomp and pageantry which 
will be revealed in the performance 
of the Wolverine Marching Band 
and the parade of the queens, Miss

Morris Brown and her Court.
Homecoming is a big event in 

the life and culture of Morris 
Brown College. It is a time for 
celebration, joy and thanksgiving. 
We hope that everyone will be 
captured by this spirit so that this 
Homecoming will be the biggest 
and best ever held in the History of 
Morris Brown College.

We are proud of the cooperative 
endeavors that have been 
shared between Morris Brown 
College and Clark College. The 
future, we hope, will find these two 
wonderful institutions continuing 
this kind of cooperation on an even 
larger scale.

To all of you who have helped to 
make possible this 1978 Home- 
coming program, we are indeed 
grateful to you. It is our prayer that 
you will continue to be true, 
faithful and generous supporters 
of dear old Morris Brown, a haven 
for all hungry* souls and a maker of 
men and women who are prepared 
to live and willing to serve.

Welcome! A lumni, Parents and Friends
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From the Editor’s Desk
W. R. Stansbury

SGA President’s Salute 
To Unity

The Wolverine Observer extends a warm 
welcome to alumni , parents and friends as they 
gather for the annual MBC Homecoming. If this 
Homecoming seems a bit more crowded than 
previous years and if you see just as many red and 
black banners, t-shirts and other paraphernalia as 
you see purple and black, don’t worry; you’re not 
at the wrong school and we haven’t changed our 
school colors. You are only experiencing, for the 
first time, the Morris Brown College and Clark 
College joint Homecoming.

Due to the efforts of both schools’s Athletic 
Departments and Student Government 
Associations. Morris Brown and Clark College are 
combining forces to produce the largest positive 
joint affair.

With mounting animosity and rivalry between 
AUC schools, this joint action could not have 
come a day too soon.

It is appalling to note that in 1978. the largest 
conglomeration of black student in the nation is no 
more united than oil and water. In the event of a 
combined AUC, thus creating the largest Black 
institution in the world, there would be definite 
changes. There would be a stripping of titles, a re- 
evaluation of administrative and faculty positions 
(few can afford) which would probably result in a 
revision of administrative policy and curriculum. 
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We would also run into problems of choosing a 
school color because purple, red, maroon and blue 
would never blend well together. Then we’d 
probably have problems cross breeding a 
Wolverine, a Panther and a Tiger for our mascot. 
Oh! I can imagine all sorts of problems. What 
would Thanksgiving Day be without the Turkey 
Game?

However, we would probably have more funds 
to channel into the Drama Dept., the Business 
Dept., the Mass Communications Dept, and the 
Science Department that we are so highly noted 
for, as well as other departments. We might even 
have a stronger sports program that will allow us to 
stand up to the likes of FAMU. Imagine the size of 
the marching band and choir.

But who would even consider such frivolous 
ideas?

Surely not those that think it's foolish to forfeit 
tradition for a little progress.

Of course the thought of such a plan has not even 
hit the drawing board, but at least this joint 
Homecoming can serve as a foundation in the 
building of a stronger, more solid Atlanta 
University Center. I only hope that we will be 
consistent in our endeavors.

Yours in Unity
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Norman Harrington 
Pres. MBC, SGA

This year Morris Brown College 
and Clark College are engaging in 
a joint Homecoming. The theme 
for this year is “VINTAGE 78, A 
Salute to Unity.” This is a 
historical event for the Atlanta 
University Center because it is the 
first time two schools have joined 
their homecoming activities.

The joint homecoming was the 
result of both schools Athletic 
Departments planning the home- 
coming football games for the 
same day. The Student Govern­
ment Association of Morris Brown 
and Clark realized that things 
would be a lot easier if the 
homecoming activities were planned 
together. In addition the SGA’s 
thought that this would be the 
most opportune time to re­
emphasize cooperation and unity 
among the schools. This joint 
effort is also symbolic of the need 
to reinforce unity among all black 
people.

by Billy J. Cox

If an outsider came to the MBC 
vs. FAM U football game he would 
have thought that FAMU was the 
home team. Orange and green was 
dominant. From this reporter’s 
view there was very little purple 
and white in the stands. With the 
abundance of support behind 
FAMU it seemed that MBC’s fans 
traveled 700 miles to see the game.

The week before the game 
MBC’s campus was dry. It was as if 
they were going to play an 
underdog instead of a powerhouse.

Perhaps MBC should rent a 
booster club or even offer a class in 
school spirit. Now this doesn't 
suggest you paint your faces purple 
and white, but at least a little of

Floyd Donald, President of 
Clark College's SGA and myself 
have attempted to bring about 
cooperation and interaction on all 
levels of our institutions. The 
interaction of administrators, staff 
and students from both schools has 
been instrumental in eliminating 
previously existing communica­
tion barriers.

I must commend Coach Epps, 
Director of Athletics at Clark 
College, and Coach Hardnett. 
Director of Morris Brown's 
Athletic Department for their 
efforts and energy that helped 
make this homecoming week 
possible.

We hope that this will be the 
beginning of more cooperative 
efforts among all of the AUC 
colleges.

Let us be the symbol for our 
community at large as well as the 
black community world wide.

Letters to the Editor
that old Morris Brown spirit 
should be exhibited.

The Homecoming game is 
coming up and undoubtedly there 
will be new outfits galour. I only- 
hope that while you’re shopping 
you’ll buy something purple and 
white; a flag, a handkerchief, a rag 
or something. So when the fellas 
look up in the stands they’ll know 
that they're at home.

There are some true Brownites, 
who will exhibit that old Morris 
Brown spirit, but it seems that they 
are a vanishing breed because 
there’s always a section number 
one but where the hell is number 
two. Hopefully the Homecoming 
game will prove me wrong. Cheer, 
shout and get behind the team and 
be a true Wolverine.

The Wolverine Observer is designed to inform the 
students, faculty and administration of Morris Brown 
College. Also to serve as a communications channel 
between the Morris Brown Family.

Opinions expressed in articles and letters are those of 
the author and do not necessarily reflect either the 
opinions or policies of the college.
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Eloise Perry, Director, Alumni 
Affairs Congratulates SGA

Morris Brown Hosts U.S. Office
Education Workshop

Congratulations! To the Stu­
dent Government Association and 
the student body of Morris Brown 
College as you energeticallj 
and enthusiastically make prepa­
rations for Homecoming ’78 at our 
Alma Mater—Morris Brown 
College.

The schedule of activities this 
year, sponsored by the student 
body of Morris Brown College, in 
conjunction with the student body 
of Clark College, is a very 
interesting schedule; the calibre of 
activities engaged in during this 
festive occasion is one of high 
quality and truly one of the type 
that our alumni, across the land, 
shall look forward to witnessing as 
they return for Homecoming *78.

Statistics in Alumni Adminis­
tration reveal that generally, 
during the first ten years after 
graduation from college students 
do not actively participate in 
alumni affairs/organizations. We,
of the National Alumni Associa­
tion of Morris Brown College, are 
expending every effort to promote 
increased interest of our student

First Black Circle Of National 
Honor Society At Morris Brown

The Morris Brown College 
Circle of Omicron Delta Kappa, a 
national leadership honor society, 
was the first Black Collegiate 
Chapter founded.

Omicron Delta Kappa, founded 
in 1914 at Washington and Lee
University, hoped to recognize 
those who have attained a high 
standard of efficiency in collegiate 
activities and to inspire others to 
strive for attainments along similar 
lines. The society also hoped to 
bring together the most represen­
tative students in all phases of 
collegiate live, thus creating an 
organization to help mold the 
sentiment of the institution on 
questions of local and intercol­
legiate interest. Its efforts were also 
directed toward bringing together 
members of the faculty and student 
body of the institution on a basis of 
mutual interest and understanding.

The Morris Brown College 
Chapter of Omicron Delta Kappa 
in its endeavors to carry out the 

From left to right; Dr. Judge Riley, faculty member of Omicron Delta Kappa, 
Mrs. Magnoria Smothers, faculty secretary of Omicron Delta Kappa, Mr. W. L. 
Brinkley, Jr., Province Director of Omicron Delta Kappa, Rev. Robert Eckert, 
President, Morris Brown Circle of Omicron Delta Kappa, National Leadership 
Honor Society.
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body in alumni activities. By so 
doing, we feel that we will be aiding 
in the continued growth, develop­
ment, and prosperity of our Alma 
Mater—Morris Brown College.

Our National President, At­
torney James E. Winfield, during 
his tenure in Office, has done much 
to stimulate student interest/in­
volvement in alumni activities. He 
strongly endorses our Pre-Alumni 
Council on the campus of Morris 
Brown College — for with students 
becoming actively involved in the 
Pre-Alumni Council they shall 
assuredly be more knowledgeable 
of alumni activities/interests in 
our Institution, as they graduate.

Again, my sincere Congratula­
tions for a splendid job in planning 
for Homecoming *78. The alumni 
of Morris Brown College are in­
deed supportive of your programs: 
Godspeed! As you strive so 
earnestly to continue to promote Eloise Perry, Director, Alumni Affairs

the high standards and ideals of a 
Grand and Glorious Institution 
whose legacy we share-our Alma 
Mater — Morris Brown College.

objectives of OAK have set 
objectives to stimulate members 
into active participation by the 
organization of extra-curricular 
programs, initiate no less than 50 
new members this year with 3.00 
averages or better, serve the
community by sponsoring com­
munity activities, stimulate mem­
bers and non-members into 
oratorical debate relative to 
pertinent controversial issues and 
to organize excursions that will 
generate valuable learning exper­
iences and periods of enjoyment.

The Reverend Robert Eckert 
has been elected to serve as 
president of OAK for the 1978-79. 
After outlining the objectives for 
this coming year Rev. Eckert 
expressed that “the force is with us 
and OAK will thrive” as a 
functional organization on Morris 
Brown’s campus. The Advisor for 
the Morris Brown College Chapter 
of Omicron Delta Kappa is Dr. 
Milton D. Scott.

Morris Brown College will host 
a one-day Pre-application Work­
shop for Special Programs on 
Tuesday, October 24. It will be 
sponsored by The Office of 
Education, Division of Student 
Services and Veterans Programs 
under the Department of Health, 
Education and Welfare. Scheduled 
to begin at 8:30 a.m., it will be in 
Cunningham Auditorium.

The Special Programs include 
Talent Search, Upward Bound, 
Special Services for Disadvan­
taged Students and Educational 
Opportunity Centers.

The workshop is one of 12 being 
held throughout the United States

THE CASE
FOR AFFIKMATiVE
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FOR

by John E. Fleming 
Gerald R. Gill 
David H. Swinton

This comprehensive 
••i.iuly from Howard 
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from October 16 through October 
27. It will focus on a review of 
requirements for filing applica­
tions for grants under the Special 
Programs, of regulations and 
application requirements and will 
give an overview for suggested 
application guides. Discussion will 
also be centered on developmental 
procedures and the coordination 
of the Special Programs.

Mr. Marvin King, Director of 
the Morris Brown Upward Bound 
Program is the contact person for 
the October 24 workshop designed 
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applicants seeking funds for such 
programs.
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SEMINAR

Legal Developments for Independent institutions 
October 30, 31-November 1, 1978 

Nashville, Tennessee
The seminar is designed to assist presidents, deans and financial 

officers from independent colleges and universities. The legal and 
regulatory topics to be explored are:

• Equal Employment.
• Trustee Responsibility. Conflict of Interest, Standard of Care, 

Liability.
• Student Issues. Disciplinary and Academic Due Process, 

Consumer Practices.
• Faculty Issues. Tenure, Dismissals, financial Exigency, Retire­

ment.
• Case Study. Discrimination in Employment Practices.

For information: Independent College Legal information 
P.O. Box 15547
Nashville, TN 37215

MORRIS BROWN COLLEGE’S
Fall Honors Day Convocation

Speaker
James Alan McPherson ’65

Winner, 1978 Pulitzer Prize in Fiction

for
“ELBO W ROOM”

A Collection of Short Stories on the 
Strands of the Black Experience

Thursday, October 26, 1978 — 11:00 A.M.

Frank Cunningham Auditorium - Hickman Student Center



October 21, 1978 The Wolverine Observer Page 5

Wolverine Line

No. 1, Larry Powers, Junior Health & 
Physical Education Major, 6'3", 205lbs. 
Wide Reveiver - Atlanta, Georgia.

No. 5, Anthony Mills, Freshman. 6'1", 
1 75lbs. Quarterback, Tifton, Georgia.

No. 7, Gary Session, Sophomore, 
Health & Physical Education major. 
5'7", 165lbs., Quarterback, Detroit, 
Michigan

No. 33, Warren Moon, Junior, Busi­
ness Administration Major. 6'1", 
185lbs., Running back, Atlanta, GA.

No. 35 Cleveland Williams, Sopho­
more-major undecided. 6'3", 205lbs., 
Running Back, Ashbum, Georgia.

No. 40 Gerald Cainion, Senior, Health 
& Physical Education major. 5'11", 
190Ibs., Running-back, Donaldson­
ville, Ga.

No. 63, Alfred Cooper, Senior Busi­
ness Administration major. 6'1", 
235lbs., Offensive Guard, Philadelphia, 
Pennsylvania.

ness Administration major. 6'0", 
225lbs, Offensive Guard, Macon, Ga.

No. 67, Tony Stewart, Junior, Busi­
ness, Administration major. 6'3", 
237lbs., Center, Los Angeles Calif.

NO. 70. Jimmy Smith, Junior 6'1", 
210lbs, Offensive Guard, Atlanta, Ga.

No. 73, Ronald Kitchen, Freshman, 
61”, 245lbs, Offensive Tackle, Atlanta, 
Georgia.

No. 78, John Thomas, Junior Business 
Administration major. 6'1" 240lbs, 
Offensive Tackle, Cleveland Ohio.

No. 51, Ronald Collins, Sophomore, 
5'11", 210lbs, Offensive Guard, 
Ocilla, Ga.

No. 81, Michael Scott, Junior 5'11", 
I70lbs, Wide Receiver, Washington, 
D.C.

No. 87, Billy Reaves, Sophomore, Poli­
tical Science major. 61", 205 lbs., Split 
End, Greensboro, Alabama.

No. 3, Derek Hill, Freshman 6'3", 
1751bs, Defensive Back, Gainesville, 
Florida.

No. 30, David Smith, Senior, Health & 
Physical Education major. 5'10", 
190lbs, Linebacker, Tifton, Georgia.

No. 42 Fred Couch, Sophomore, 5'11", 
210lbs, Offensive Guard, Ocilla, Ga. 

No. 54, Gerald Payton, Junior Health 
& Physical Education major. 6'0", 
225lbs, Linebacker, Macon, Georgia. 

No. 66, Carlton Johnson, Freshman. 
67", 215lbs, Linebacker, Fort Valley, 
Georgia.

No. 77, Tracey Webster, Senior Health 
& Physical Education major. 6'0", 
268lbs, Defensive Tackle, San Jose, 
Calif.

No. 79, Thomas Dedrick, Sophomore, 
Health & Physical Education mauor. 
6'6", 230lbs, Defensive Tackle, 
Sawyerville, Alabama.

No. 83, Gerald Lee, Junior, Health & 
Physical Education major. 6'3", 210lbs, 
Line backer, Atlanta, Georgia.

No. 86. Authur. Grier, Sophomore, 
Civil Engineering major. 6'1", 210lbs, 
Defensive Tackle, Atlanta, Georgia.

No. 89, B. J. LaMarr, Sophomore
Biology major. 6'2", 217lbs. Tight 
End, Albany. Georgia.
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POET’S PLACE
NAME IT ANYTHING YOU 
WISH

Ain’t got no money,
Ain’t got no job.
It’s hard 
and I’m black.

Growing up was hard, 
It still ain’t easy.
But I try 
and I’m black.

Sometimes you get treated right,
Sometimes you hafta fight. 

It’s hard 
and I’m black.

I have dreams and I have 
goals.
I’ve seen letdowns and 

people fold.
But I shall try 

It’s hard 
and I’m black.

It’s not how you play the
game,

It’s play to win the game.
It’s hard

and I’m black.

All you need is a little help.
But no one’s on your side,
All the able people just got to 

much pride.
It’s discouraging
It’s hard 
and I’m black.

But I’ve come this far,
I’ve gained experience and many a 

scar.
But now is not the time to stop.

I shall make it, 
and I’m black.

by Billy Cox

YOU ARE A FLOWER

You are a flower
Planted in God’s vineyard,
Blooming within my head,
Shining within my soul.
You are made up of roses,
Representing the red of your blood.
The white lily is the love

in your heart
That is whiter than snow.
the daffodil is the smile
Planted on your face.
The tulips are your arms >
Which reach out to the world.
Your presence shines up like

a magnolia bush.
Your sweetness freshens the air.
Yes, you are a flower 
Dropping a seed of love 
Throughout the world.

Ethelene Janika Kimber

ANNOUNCEMENTS
REV. BYRON LONG, Administrative Assis­

tant-Martin Luther King Jr. Center For Social 
Change will discuss Huston Smith’s RELIGIONS 
OF A MAN. Sunday, October 22, 1978 6:00 pm in 
the Jordan Thomas Library.

U.S. Ambassador to Mozambique will speak at 
Spelman College on Monday, Oct. 23, 1978 in thf 
conference room in Manley Center at 4:00pm.

*****

PUTLITZER PRIZE WINNER JAMES
MCPHERSON ’65 will be the guest speaker for 
the MBC Fall Honors Day Convocation, 
Thursday, October 26, 1978, 11:00 a.m. in the 
Cunningham Auditorium in the Hickman Student 
Center.

*****

The Phyllis Wheatley Branch YWCA on 599 
Tatnall Street, SW is offering a series of informal 
informative workshops with topics of interest for 
Y-Teen Women: Teen Talk is every Monday at 
4:30.

October 23 - “Planned Parenthood” - Judy 
Rosenbilt, Planned Parenthood 
Association - speaker

October 30 - “Self Breast Examination” -
American Cancer Society

ALL EVENTS ARE FREE AND OPEN TO 
ALL TEEN WOMEN.

*****

Atlanta University Dance Theatre with Pearl 
Primus, Nov. 5, 1978 at Read Hall — Spelman 
College

*****

The Arts Festival of Atlanta has issued its call for entries in the 
annual design competition for the 1979 Arts Festival poster. An 
honorarium of $500 will be awarded to the winning artists. If 
appropriate, the winning poster will become a part of the central 
theme of the 1979 festival scheduled for Piedmont Park May 12 
through 20, 1979. It is anticipated that there will also be five other 
posters selected for honorable mention.

The deadline for entries is November 13, 1978. Information about 
the specifications and other rules governing the competition is 
available at the Arts Festival of Atlanta, Suite 610, 33 North Avenue, 
N.E. Atlanta, Georgia 30308 or call 885-1125.

Sneak A Peek
At The Greeks

ALPHA KAPPA ALPHA 
INVOLVED

The Gamma Gamma Chapter of 
Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority is 
still busy in the community serving 
people.

On Saturday, September 30, 
1978 in cooperation with the 
Student Government Association 
of Morris Brown College, Gamma 
Gamma Chapter hosted twenty 
voungsters from the Carrie Steel 

itts Home in Atlanta at the MBC 
& Kentucky State football game.

*****
The Brothers of Beta Delta 

Chapter in keeping with the 
fundamental objective of achieve­
ment in every field of human 
endeavor were presented the 
following awards and recogniation 
for the 1977-78 school year.

The awards include: 1) Atlanta 
Alumni Chapter - ACHIEVE­
MENT AWARD; 2) Kappa Alpha 
Psi Scholarship Fund Set Up; 3) 
O.I.C. - Certificate of Participa­
tion; 4) Delta Sigma Theta - Most 
Active Greek Organization; 5) 
Kappa Karnival - 2nd Place Kappa

This represents just one of the 
many joint activities that Gamma 
Gamma will be sponsoring with 
organizations on campus in order 
to promote a closer working 
relationship with the campus 
community.

The Wolverine Observer ap­
plauds the Gamma Gamma 
Chapter of Alpha Kappa Alpha 
for its community services.

Karnival Volly Ball 1978; 6) 
Sponsored major Greek Activity 
which brought 2500 persons into 
the Atlanta University Center fora 
weekend.

Kappa Alpha Psi has always 
been known for its social and 
community activities outside the 
fraternity which has impact on the 
lives of others. We the brothers of 
kappa Alpha Psi will continue to 
familarize the students, faculty and 
administration with future events 
and happenings of Kappa Alpha 
Psi. YOU

Greetings,
The men of Phi Beta Sigma 

Fraternity Inc. would like to share 
some information with you about 
this great fraternity, since the 
chapter has now been reactivated.

Phi Beta Sigma, the first 
fraternity on the campus of Morris 
Brown College, was established in 
1921 under the name, ZETA 
Chapter.

Phi Beta Sigma was once the 
largest fraternity on the campus 
with a usual roster of 40 or more 
members. The Zeta Chapter was 
and still is one of the most proudest 
and respected chapters throughout 
the South.

Currently the members are: 
Lawrence Ford, a Junior majoring 
in Psychology and minoring in 
Criminology, from Waverly Hall, 
Georgia, Maurice Miley, a Junior 
majoring in Restaurant and 
Institutional Management, who 
serves as President of Gaines Hall 
and a member of the football team, 
from Memphis Tennessee, Rose- 
lt Bacon, a Junior from Midway, 
Georgia majoring in Physical 
Education and Nathedeus Green, a 
Senior from Brunswick, Georgia 
majoring in Business Management.

Throughout the year our efforts 
will be consistent with those of the 
student body and the administra­
tion in order to make it a most 
memorable year.

"Whoever gossips to you 
will gossip of you."

Spanish Proverb

"Absence sharpens love; 
presence strengthens it." 

Thomas Fuller
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SPORTS
MBC Oust “The House”

by Billy J. Cox
MBC Downed Morehouse College 13-0 

Saturday at Lakewood Stadium on a day made for 
football.

A capacity crowd witnessed the A.U.C. rivals, 
MBC and Morehouse. Both teams were coming off 
victories.

Morehouse won the toss and elected to receive. 
But MBC's defense forced the Maroon Tigers to 
punt from their 5yd-line. Morehouse’s Richard 
Doughtry’s blocked punt went into the waiting 
arms of M BC's B. J. LaMarr who took it in for the 
first touchdown. Carlton Johnson’s successful 
extra point made the score 7-0 in the first quarter.

In the second quarter MBC started at 
Morehouse’s 42 yd line. With quarterback Gary 
Session at the helm the Wolverines were on the 
move. Session hitting Michael Scott for 12 yards 
and Larry Powers for another 8, gave the 
Wolverines the momentum needed for a 
touchdown. Michael Scott pulled in an 18 yard 
touchdown pass from Session. Carlton Johnson’s 
attempt for the extra point was a bit wide but MBC 
lead 13-0.

The defense, which in the past few games 
specialized in drag down tackles, hit with some 
authority this game as they made Morehouse’s 
offense look miserable. The Tigers attempted 11 
passes completing only two for 16 yards while the 
Wolverines completed passes for 61 yards.

This upset left MBC with 4 wins and 1 loss.

MBC vs ALABAMA A & M
HOMECOMING ’78

Saturday, Oct. 21, 1978, 6:00 p.m. - Herndon Stadium

Somebody’s Got To Win, Somebody’s Got To Lose
by Billy J. Cox

FAMU Smashed MBC 56-0. FAMU raised 
their winning streak to 17 games, the longest in the 
country, as they routed MBC 56-0.

A capacity crowd was on hand as MBC hosted 
top ranked FAMU. The Wolverines, the first to 
receive, couldn't drive and were forced to punt. A 
high snap from center to punter Derek Hill on 
MBC's first possession gave the Rattlers a’first 
down and goal to go on the Wolverines 4 yard line.

Two plays later FAMU quarterback Albert 
Chester took it in for the first touchdown of the 
game. The successful point made the score 7-0 with 
only two minutes and 30 seconds gone in the game. 
This was only the beginning. FAMU scored again 
in the first quarter bringing the score to 14-0.

MBC’s only threat of the game came late in the 
second quarter when David Smith recovered a 
Rattler fumble on the 13-yard line. MBC’s Gerald 
Cainion attempted 3 times to score but FAMU’s 
tough goal-line defense would not yield. FAMU 
took possession on their own one yard line.

FAMU scored again and took a 21-0 lead into 
the locker room.

The second half proved to be a continuation of 
the nightmare with FAMU scoring 35 more points 
to bury the Wolverines 56-0.

FAMU had good field position all day as they 
intercepted 5 passes all in MBC territory. The 
intercepted passes on M BC s 4. 9. and 6 yard lines, 
were converted into touchdowns. .

FAMU is top ranked and MBC has no 
arguments with that.
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With your degree,you con 
either wait for responsibility 

or...assume it.

There are a lot of good minds coming out 
of colleges and universities. And every 
year, the competition gets tougher for the 
good jobs—jobs with responsibility.

But, as a Naval Officer, you can assume 
immediate responsibility and leadership: 
a position that offers you an opportunity to 
put your skills and education to use in a 
job that will make the most of what you 
have to offer, while doing something for 
your country, too.

The job isn't easy, but if you’re a self­
motivated person, you can go as high as 
your ambitions and talent will take you. 
And you don’t have to wait a long time to 
get theae. We’ll also start you off at a salary 
comparable to most corporations.

But a Navy commission also means ben­
efits unrivaled in the civilian job market; 
30 days paid vacation, low cost Service­
men’s Group Life Insurance and free 
medical and dental care. And you still 
have access to the same leisure time 
activities you now enjoy.

So, don’t settle for less than you’re worth. 
Contact your College Placement Office 
to find out when a Navy representative 
will be on campus or send your resume 
to: Navy Officer Program, Code 312(T171), 
P.O. Box 2000, Pelham Manor, 
N.Y. 10803.

In the Navy, you’re valuable and we’re 
ready to prove IL Call Navy toll-free 800- 
841-8000. (In Georgia, 800-342-5855.)

... or call your local Navy representative 404-458-6736

NAVY. ITS NOT JUST A JOB, ITS AN ADVENTURE.


